
BLOOD GROUPING    
4th to 9th December, 2023 

 
In a collaborative effort between the Red Ribbon Club and the Department of Zoology at 

our college, a blood grouping program was organized for newly admitted students of the 

academic year 2023-24 from December 4th to 9th, 2023. The program was inaugurated by 

Principal Dr. V. Narayana Rao, who emphasized the importance of blood donation in saving 

human lives. He highlighted the unfortunate reality that thousands of lives are still lost due to 

a lack of timely blood supply. 

 

Dr. V. Narayana Rao urged all eligible individuals to contribute by donating blood, 

emphasizing the significant impact it can have in helping those in need. He commended the 

students of our college for their consistent efforts, noting that they donate hundreds of units 

of blood each year. The event was attended by Vice Principals Dr. M Venkateswara Rao 

Garu, Sri PL Ramesh Garu, Ms. Sahithi (Head, Department of Zoology), Zoology Faculty Dr. 

G. Sakunthala, Botany Department Head & RRC Convenor Sri SK Alibasha Garu, as well as 

NSS Officers Sri V. Seshagiri Rao, Sri D Pawankumar, Sri N Sambasivarao, and others who 

actively participated in the program. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


